Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

April 7, 2009

In Attendance:  Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Jim Tornatore, Bill Foster, Laura Brodfuehrer, Lori DeHaas, Chuck Franzese, and Tracey Cucci.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.  Minutes for the January 27, 2009 meeting were approved with a Motion by Bill Foster, Seconded by Tom Evans. Carried.

Meeting focus tonight on SEQR Negative Impact, Chuck Franzese from Hunt Engineering will bring in 10 copies, board to review and ask questions. Next Tuesday, April 14 at 11:00 a.m. meeting scheduled with Onondaga Nation and attorneys to look at site with Mary Chappell and Hunt Engineering regarding their approval of statement.  Three steps to be completed:  

1) Environmental Impact Study.  (Clerk’s office to scan and email to Village Board members tomorrow.)

2) Establish Village as Lead Agency.  Letters were sent.  Resolution to be done at next meeting.

3) Recommend Permissive Referendum for bonding.  Committee to review and comment tonight with answers from Hunt Engineering.

Presently a week behind from original timeline.

Scott Evans stated he received an email from Jamie Howard from NatGun inquiring about the decision on the tanks.  Cindy Lusk from Aquastore also called.  Lori DeHaas was contacted by National Pipe regarding status.

Chuck Franzese provided cost estimate comparison for the two types of tanks, a Draft Environmental Report and Environmental Impact Statements for both the tank replacement and water distribution system.  He stated this is replacement of infrastructure that is already existing; therefore, the project is conservative as far as environmental impact, with obligation as purveyor to maintain the system.  Maintenance is allowed.  Ground is being disturbed, but not ground that hasn’t already been disturbed.  

Questions: Section 3; Improvements reside outside of agricultural districts? Reservoir and pipes will not be in any Ag district.  Wetlands? Wetlands have to be registered.  4” pipe at Spring Street at Trout Ponds where marshy on lower corner of John Street, but not listed, probably classified as federal wetland.  Do not have to run pipe across it, so not a problem.  Lori DeHaas noted some errors, will mark up report copy and return to Chuck for correction.   Question on transportation, maintaining two lanes of traffic and no alternate route, some roads don’t have two lanes.  This will be maintained by flagging, do not have to detour, having two directions of traffic, not two lanes open at one time.  Question of how to go under bridge on Rock Street; directional drill will be used.  Question of what Clinton Street Ballpark Aquifer system was; this is description of entire underground water source, tributary of Susquehanna River Basin (nothing to do with Clinton Street). Report is on assumptions Hunt has made: replacing 95% of system, but still same system, only improving.  If board doesn’t agree with this premise, than not in the right ballpark.  Question on Soil Mapping: Map with key on page of different soils, reservoir site closest to “LFT”, not depicted on key.  Chuck Franzese to research.  Also, report needs to have tank on map.  Chuck states this is oversight and needs to be addressed. Section 3.12 – no trees to be removed? Area between reservoir and Main Street has since grown over with trees, so will have to remove trees.  No trees on section of property Village owns.  Corner of Clinton and Rewey, piping going west, a lot of trees there? Trees in road only.  In back of Tioga Transport, already 10-12” ductile now; Corner of Clinton, gate valves now; where concrete pipe starts, only taking out 4” pipe. Street trees may need to come down.  

Resolution with Onondaga Nation wanted before board meeting.  Congressman Accuri also coming that day at noon at the Town Offices.   Mayor would like Chuck Franzese to attend.  Question of whether Nation will sign off that day.  Chuck Franzese stated he does not anticipate problem, will probably give verbal confirmation, then written later.  Jim Tornatore requested Scott Evans attend as neighboring landowner.

Question of whether public hearing is required, have to advertise.  Lawyer is checking law.  Chuck Franzese inquired about Lead Agency status; letters done in February, office to let him know who has sent responses. He stated a public hearing needs to be set and advertised, then 30 day period after permissive referendum.  Mayor Tornatore requested a meeting on the 21st of 28th, depending on time to post for public hearing.  

Environmental Assessment Forms:  Chuck Franzese explained that to right of each question, reasoning is given as to why box is filled out.  To declare Type II Non-Impact has to be made available to public.

I. Water Distribution:  Question #20, whether there is public controversy, may be challenged.  Actual controversy is not related to the construction, but related to town vs. village water.  Should be read as far as impact on environment, not controversy of political subdivision.   At board meeting, have to have clean sheets for impact statement, not the filled out ones (which can be used as reference).  

II. Tank: Project is not disturbing new ground, site was graded before. Have to receive comments from public and agencies, but by law it’s responsibility of board to make final determination.  Engineers will be there giving opinions.  

Environmental Impact Study needs to be distributed to board and committee.  Hunt will give us link to ftp site so all can access.  Blank EAF forms need to be available at board meeting, one for tank and one for water distribution system. Public Hearing will have to be scheduled, either April 21st or 28th.  Tim Steed will be out of town the 21st and Chuck will be out of town the 28th.  In order to have hearing on 21st, will have to have emergency meeting before the 11th due to need to advertise 10 days before.  Meeting to be arranged for Thursday with signs being posted tomorrow.  Office to email board members and create resolution for public hearing, and advertise in Press & Sun Bulletin.

Reviewed cost comparison chart of estimates on both tanks.  Good-sized hole once tank removed compared to new tanks.  It was asked if removal of spoil material was taken into consideration in costs.  Some will be buried on site, and there will be cost to haul off what’s left over.  Question about concrete being buried on site contaminating water. Answer was it will not affect potable water or run-off.  Project will not reduce pressures in community, and is impacting land during construction, but final land usage is the same as present. Question asked if well pumps up to tank can go higher. Only problem is can’t raise pressure too much or it will affect older pipes.  Up 2-5 pounds will not affect village.  Designing in a few more pounds of pressure will help Smullen Avenue.  It was noted the downhill side of the tank should not be on fill.  To raise up tank, would need to be on virgin soil.

Votes and comments:

Bill Foster – Concrete.  Price is closer than expected and steel glass lining concern of freezing; also raising to 500K gallon brings turnover rate down to 15%, 18-25% range comfortable without freezing. Would have to install solar panel, more insulation, etc. 

Laura Brodfuehrer – Concrete. Present tank lasted so long.

Tom Evans – Steel tank up to this point, more of known quantity; concern of concrete leaking with age, workmanship consistency. Concerned with freezing and steel tank, vs. concern of quality of concrete tank--could go either way.  Concrete tanks observed had flaws in exterior, cracks.  

Scott Evans – As neighboring landowner, prefers aesthetics of steel, but finished grade of concrete; as committee member is torn. Aesthetics of steel tank is better and known quality of finished product vs. concrete which varies depending on different conditions. Candor painted tank which looked better, but then would have to keep up with painting. Concerned with freezing of steel tank and need for 25% turnover rate—we’re half that. Leaning slightly toward concrete. 

Jim Tornatore – Leaning toward concrete, lasting longer and concern of freezing.  Raised question of two flows, in and out.  Chuck Franzese stated dual in and out piping will be designed into either tank.  Concern of more upkeep on steel, those that follow won’t continue upkeep.

Lori DeHaas – Concrete.  Concerned about glass lined only been around 40 years, lifespan of steel compared to concrete, and too much maintenance for steel.  Aesthetics not concern for most of village; comment was made that tank will become more visible with removal of brush. 

Chuck Franzese – Owns both concrete and steel as town supervisor; spent $30,000 on insulation to steel tank; increased temperatures caused quicker evaporation of chlorine; also freezing and ice buildup. Stated concrete technology is different now, good quality control; recommended tan or light color for tank for summer, doesn’t draw heat.  Aquastore is good when it fits site, but with low turnover percentage and site constraints, does not recommend them. NatGun tanks preferred, has had good service. 

Question of insulation or mixing included in cost estimate, answer: add $30,000 on steel tank for insulation; Also question of clerk of works included, answer: will be included in soft costs.  Question of what metal used for membrane, will have to find answer. Question of what keeps it from corroding, answer: encapsulated in grout.  If preference for NatGun, prefer pre-cast roof, was problem with pour in Town of Vestal; can specify thickness in specifications.  Chuck Franzese will have copy of cost estimate with insulation included for board meeting on Tuesday.  Question, if bids come in close, are we forced to take lower bid, answer: have to have strong rationale and documentation why, can show no partiality.  Chuck recommends either vendor on low bid. 

Committee would like to go to meeting on 21st and suggest permissive referendum,  Motion by Bill Foster, seconded by Tom Evans.  Carried.

Vote: Bill Foster: Concrete; Laura Brodfuehrer: Concrete; Tom Evans: Concrete with Precast Roof; Scott Evans: Concrete.  Motion by Bill Foster, seconded by Tom Evans to take recommendation for concrete tank to Board.  Carried.

Discussion on what piping to use, decision not needed tonight.  

Lori DeHaas – PVC.  Has done extensive research, found ductile iron has more issues. There is no concern with the beds, the standards are close.  Shale is not an issue with our soil.  

Jim Tornatore – Did not realize that beds surrounding piping were an issue, but preferred PVC.  Answer that there is not much more care on PVC beds.

Scott Evans – Only meeting missed was on PVC piping, but leaning toward ductile, known quantity and unsure about plastic.  Missed information to make recommendation.

Tom Evans – Ductile is a proven product, but personally prefers plastic. Environmentalists would argue plastic always there, but fact that it doesn’t degrade is a plus.  Price and ease of handling plastic are advantages. Only shale possibly on Smullen, but bedding makes it not an issue.   Votes for PVC.

Laura Brodfuehrer – Plastic has fewer problems, cheaper to maintain.  Questioned cost, answer PVC cheaper at less than $10/ft., ductile $20/ft.

Bill Foster – No preference, concern with plastic is locating it, can’t use metal detector; have equipment needed for both already, service line, gate valves will work with either piping; no bedding presently, and have had ductile lasting 104 years.  USDA grant money can be used for water department, if go with plastic, money left over can be used for water system, so can use up extra grant money, not lose it.

Chuck Franzese – Likes ductile, been around longer, and if other utilities are digging, it can take a hit from a backhoe and still maintain service. Extra labor for bedding and fitting attachments, and material is less for plastic but more to do, such as filling for slippage.  Funding requires American made products, difficult to find American made switches and materials.  Concerned with different vendors for different products (pipe, fittings, etc.)  Can do bidding with piping as alternate, take lowest bid, don’t have to accept alternate.  Award to lowest bidder after alternates are accepted.

Motion to adjourn at 9:46 p.m. by Lori DeHaas, seconded by Bill Foster.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk Treasurer

